A meeting of Goring Heath Parish Council was held in the Parish Hall on Thursday 9th February 2017 at 8pm.

Present:  Chairman, Peter Dragonetti, Councillors, Liz Collas, Nick Elsome, Nick Henry, Marjo McGee, David Wilson and Martin Wise, also present newsletter editor Lucy Turner and Caroline Hadley, parish clerk. 
1. Apologies for Absence, Kate Giles. 
2. Minutes of the last meeting, 9th January 2017 were signed as correct. 
3. Matters Arising.  The tree house in the woods had not yet been removed the owner had been given until the end of February to do so. The meeting discussed the problem of inconsistency with the planning where very visible out of keeping gates seemed to be allowed in the AONB with no planning permission yet much less visible sheds, and rendering of brickwork required householders to put in for permission 
4. Parish Hall.  There will be a musical comedy on 11 February, the outside lights need attention. There was no need for defibrillator training as the unit would talk through the user on how to use when needed; this information could be repeated in the newsletter. 
5. Newsletter/Website. The deadline for the March edition is 12 February; Lucy asked for any for sale or wanted items for the next edition clerk to forward information from Defra regarding avian flu and the requirement to keep poultry in until the end of February. There had been a problem with glis glis in the roof of a house at Coombe End it might be useful to let people know about this in the newsletter. 
6.  Recreation Ground.  All well. The table tennis table will be put into the correct position when the ground is dry enough. Martin has revisited the grass cutting schedule.
7. District Councillors Report. There was no report. 
8. County Councillors Report. Kevin Bulmer’s report had been circulated via email.
9. Planning and Unauthorised Developments
P17/S0010/HH Cherry Cottage Hill Bottom Whitchurch Hill RG8 7PU New outbuilding with pool. No strong views
P17/S0035/FUL The Studio Crays Pond RG8 7QE Proposed alterations to existing dwelling including demolition of existing extension and conservatory and proposed new dwelling on existing garden space. Should be refused
P16/S4199/HH 7 New Buildings Goring Heath Road Whitchurch Hill RG8 7PW Two storey side extension and porch. No strong views
P17/S0415/HH Laundry Cottage Reading Road Goring READING RG8 0LL New Extensions to form Kitchen, Utility and Study/Bed. Should be refused 
	
	


10. Finance There was £6,246.21 in the bank on 3 February 2017. On 20 January £30.00 paid in Whitchurch Parish council’s contribution to the cost of the bugler.  The following payments were authorised.






Contribution towards bus service 143


£4,125.00

Cheque No.301454

Orchard Coombe grass cutting 15 & 16

£100.00






Dog Bins October - December 16


£20.93






HMRC






£74.00





Clerks Salary January




£296.00












£4,615.93
11. War Memorial  There was still around £1,700 to raise it was decided to keep publicising it was hoped that the fete committee would be making a contribution
12. Bus Service Peter had spoken with Thames Travel and agreed that the parish council would contribute until the 31 July. The parish council need to give Thames Travel 6 weeks’ notice when they are going to stop funding. Thames Travel will be picking up from Woodcote and Crays Pond at the end of the day which may help some users. Continuing to support the bus should give Mike Ward who is in the process of establishing a Community Interest Company (CIC), Going Forward Buses time to get established. The parish council agreed that it would be prepared to give some support to Going Forward Buses as they hoped to cover more of the parish. There is an app for phones which gives real time information on when the bus is coming. 
13. Linking the Footpath  As the Oratory had agreed a path inside the fence to save walkers from walking along the edge of the road it was hoped that this would encourage the owners of the land where the footpath was needed.
14. Crays Pond/ Tinepits  The meeting agreed to ask Rod D’Ayla to cut the plants down along the front of the pond to allow room for the planted stuff to grow in the spring. The maximum cost would be £100. He would also take another water quality measurement. John Roger had been monitoring the water level in the pond and advised that over the past 12 months:- Rainfall in area had been 68 cm and the Max rise/fall of pond level had been 49 cm. He had also sent some other interesting information about the pond which could be published in the newsletter. 
15. Village Fete 27 May
16. Litter Blitz. 4 March, 10 am same plan as usual.
17. Correspondence. Dick Hoskins of Hill Bottom Close had written concerning a rat problem, the meeting felt that it was not possible to help in this case. There were going to be two temporary closures of bridleways coming up. Gashes Lane public bridleway 228/31 from 27 Feb to 1 March and also bridleway 292/17 in Mapledurham parish 20 to 24 February. Eric Hartley had written concerning a problem with a gate on one of the Goring Heath footpaths, Liz Collas had dealt with this and other footpath problems.
18. AOB.   The activities in woods at Long Toll were still a source of concern Peter will write to SODC. 
Date of the next meeting will be Thursday 9th March 2017 at 8pm. 
The meeting finished at 10.00pm
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